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September 29, 2011 
 
 
Ariel Son 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
 
RE: Docket No. 11-035-T09 This filing submits tariff revisions in compliance with the 

Commission’s Report and Order on Revenue Requirement 
and Rate Design in this docket dated August 11, 2011. 

 
Dear Ms. Son: 
 
On September 14, 2011, PacifiCorp, dba Rocky Mountain Power, (Company) filed a letter with 
the Commission, Advice No. 11-09, requesting approval of proposed tariff pages associated with 
Tariff P.S.C.U. No. 48 of Rocky Mountain Power applicable to electric service in the State of 
Utah, with an effective date of September 21, 2011.  The filing submits tariff revisions in 
compliance with the Commission’s August 11, 2011, Memorandum Decision in Docket No. 10-
035-124, including the cancellation of Electric Service Schedule Nos. 25 and 40.  The Company 
also provides an Attachment A and Attachment A Workpaper. 
  
On September 19, 2011, the Company filed replacements for the tariff sheet Electric Service 
Schedule No. 98, “REC Revenues Credit” (Schedule 98), the Attachment A, and the Attachment 
A Workpaper.  The Company explains it had found two errors in the originally submitted 
information.  The correction to the Attachment A Workpaper resulted in a change in the 
proposed Schedule 98 from -2.65% to -2.64% for Electric Service Schedule No. 23, “General 
Service – Distibution Voltage – Small Customer” and it has no impact to the rest of the proposed 
rates in the compliance filing.  
 
On September 21, 2011, the Utah Division of Public Utilities (Division) filed its review of the 
Company’s September 14th and 19th proposed tariff pages.  The Division verifies the tariff pages 
are accurate and recommends the following minor corrections.  First, there is a typographical 
error in the title of Electric Service Schedule No.1 “Residential Service.”  Second, original sheet 
no. 12.2, Electric Service Schedule No. 12, “Mercury Vapor-Partial Maintenance,” appears to be 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

  
 

  
 

  

 
  

 

  

 
 

 
missing the 10,000 Lumen Rating and $9.08 proposed price.  Finally, the fraction “3/4” 
found in the original sheet 21.2 should be consistently displayed and presented in the same 
font as that fraction appears in sheets 6.2, 6A.2, 8.2, and 9A.2, among others. 
 
The Division also notes the Company inadvertently filed tariff sheets for Electric Service 
Schedule No. 4, “Pole Attachments” which had been previously dropped from the general 
rate case and therefore the Division did not give consideration to these sheets. 
 
Once these tariff changes have been approved by the Commission, the Division states the 
Company will file a complete new tariff book. 
 
Based on the Company’s representations and the Division’s review, the Commission 
approves the September 14th tariff sheets subject to the September 19th correction to Schedule 
98, and to the recommended corrections noted by the Division, effective September 21, 2011. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary 
D#210443 
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